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YEAR 10 IMPORTANT INFORMATION – TERM 4 PROGRAMS 2020 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I would like to inform you of important information regarding the completion of your daughter’s Record of School 
Achievement (RoSA), and other significant programs your daughter will be undertaking during Term 4, 2020: 
 
WEEKS 1-4, Term 4   ASSESSMENTS AND EXAMINATIONS  
 
• As part of the RoSA credential, all students in Year 10 receive a grade from the school across all subjects. These 

grades are the result of an assessment program undertaken throughout the year. Your daughter must have completed 
this assessment program and met RoSA requirements to receive a grade. Final class assessments are taking place 
during Weeks 1 to 4 of Term 4. This includes examinations, which in 2020 will be held in class during weeks 
3-4. 

• For the award of their RoSA, all Year 10 students must complete examinations held at school, IN CLASS TIMES, 
in Weeks 3-4, Term 4, October 26th  - November 6th. Faculties will notify students of examination times and 
requirements. 

 
Students must attend school as normal for weeks 1-4 of term 4 to complete final assessments and examinations.  Any 
absence affecting submission of an assessment task or completion of a task or examination will require an 
illness/Misadventure application.  Please see page 15 of the Assessment Policy Booklet for information about 
Illness/Misadventure: 
 
https://web3.canterburg-
h.schools.nsw.edu.au/Documents%20for%20Uploading/2020/Curriculum/Assessment%20Books/COVID%20UPDATES
%202020_Year10_Assessment%20Policy%20Handbook.pdf  
 
 
WEEK 5 – 6  November 9th – 20th   
 

• During Week 5 - 6 Term 4 students will have normal lessons. 
 
 
WEEK 7 Thursday-Friday November 26-27th  
 

• CAREERS Program – 2 days 
 
 
WEEK 8 – November 30th – December 4th 
 

• ACTIVITY WEEK – due to changes to the end of year program in 2020, week 8 has been designated as an 
Activity Week, with details to be confirmed. 

 
WEEK 9 December 7th – December 11th   Exact timetable for the week to be advised 
 

• All my Own Work Program (AMOW) which is mandatory for all students who will return to study in Year 11, 
2021. 

• Work Ready Program (Careers, VET in preparation for work placement) 
• Re testing for students needing to meet Minimum Standards in Literacy and Numeracy testing 
• Sign Out & Year 10 Clearance formalities –  

All students must be present to return any items that belong to the school e.g. textbooks, library books etc.. 
Students not returning to take up study in Year 11, 2021 must apply to the Year Advisers Ms Jones/Ms Reed to 
receive a school reference on this day.  

• Rehearsal for Recognition in week 10 
 
 
WEEK 10 December 14th – 16th      
 
• The school’s RECOGNITION DAY CEREMONY will be held on Monday December 14th. Format and details for 2020 

are to be confirmed. This will involve Year 10 students receiving their annual prizes. Students are expected to be in 
full school uniform for this ceremony. Students will receive their yearly report after the Ceremony.  . 

• On Tuesday December 15th an End of Year picnic to celebrate students’ successful completion of junior high school 
will be held. A separate Parent Information and Permission Note will be issued. Again, the 2020 format and details 
are to be confirmed. 

• On Wednesday December 16th the school is open and students will undertake an alternative program to timetabled 
lessons. 
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The school would ask that at the conclusion of the year, families consider donating any junior uniform items which can be 
used to support students in need. 
 
Please contact me by telephone on 9718 1805 if you require additional information about any of the aforementioned 
issues/activities. If you can support your daughter’s full engagement with these programs, it would be greatly appreciated. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
Julie Ronayne 
Deputy Principal  
October 2020 

http://10.26.192.20/intranet/images/address.jpg

